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President Bob Teweles called the meeting to order, and thanked everyone for attending.  Board members attending:  Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Ellen Laubhan, Cindy Waechter, and Pat Schultze.  A quorum was not present.  Liz Romero attended to give a presentation on the Seguin Hike and Bike Trail and Hoermann Park Development (see attached notes).
Minutes.  Pat Schultze will send the corrected March Board minutes to the Board by email.

Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter presented the treasurer’s report; a copy of which is attached.  The Treasurer’s report will be accepted pending audit. 
In August when the Budget is worked on, the Board would like to meet with Dale and Ann Odvody to get a direction/plan for the Guadalupe County Community Garden, and what they will need for their 2015 budget.

Bob Teweles will need approximately $200 out of the Community Garden Budget for making a rain barrel demonstration at the garden.

Vice President/Programs  
Ellen Laubhan has the following programs in place:

April - Ray Elizondo with the San Antonio Daylily Society will talk on Daylilies.
May – John Pape and Kevin McCormick will talk on Success with Pecans.

June – Summer Social.
July - Matt Welch, Madrone Landscape Architecture, will talk on Rain Gardens and Storm Water Treatments.
August – Networking with GCMG’s Specialists – break out in small groups on a series of topics.

Old Business

Ellen Laubhan had analyzed the results of the GCMG 2014 Survey, and the Board discussed the results on leadership positions that are vacant, and having a quorum for business meetings.   Cindy Waechter has a list of GCMG projects, and the board needs to evaluate this list of projects.
Bob Teweles thought that some of the GCMG committees could be combined.

Bylaws and PPM Revisions – Cindy Waechter sent the Board by email corrections/additions to the Policy Procedure Manual on Chapters 8, 9 and 10 (see attached).  Cindy will also update Chapter 7 and send to Board.
A change in the Bylaws, Article 5, Section 4, “A quorum shall consist of 2/3 of the voting members of the Board of Directors” (see attached).
Use of Village Club Grant Funds – The funds will be reserved to use on the AgriLife Extension Landscape. 

Webmaster Training – Bob Teweles said that Diann Mitchell with A&M via computer explained the Word Press program.  Five GCMGs attended.  Lisa Foss will not chair as Webmaster, but will help.  Bob Teweles will ask Matt Miranda to train GCMGs on this program.  
Earth Day – Cindy Martin, chair of Earth Day, will give an update at the April GCMG meeting.

Summer Social – Class 25 is in charge of this function; Laurie Brunell is the chair.

Revised Meeting Format for April and May – The minutes, Treasurer’s report, and committee reports will be sent to the members before the meeting.  Travis Franke will talk on Water Fairs, Cindy Martin – Earth Day, and Cindy Waechter – Bylaws and PPM Revisions.

Class 26 – Cindy Waechter, Class Assistant, said that work on Class 26 has begun.  The class will be held at the First Presbyterian Church, 305 N. King Street, Seguin TX, where class #24 was held.  She and Dave Elder will ask for volunteers to help with this class.  She recommended having rotating coordinators/facilitators.  The classes will end on December 10.  The curriculum will stay the same but in a different order.

New Business

Water Fair Presentations  - Volunteers are needed; Travis Franke will talk on this at the GCMG April meeting.

Guadalupe County Community Garden Arts and Crafts Day – Mary Bowe wants to have an Arts and Crafts Day at the garden on October 18.  Publicity will need to be sent out.  Details coming later.

Purchase of Library Books – It is time to purchase gardening books to be donated to Schertz, Marion, and Seguin libraries out of the George Ammermann fund.  Members will be asked to suggest youth or adult books for each library.

Project Committee – The GCMG Board will serve as the Project Committee.

Request for Associate Status for Clara Mae Marcotte – Postponed until next year.

Committee Reports

Publicity – No report.

Education – Class Education Programs – Penny Wallace sent in her report by email.
May 17 – 9:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. – GCCG – Rainwater Harvesting and Drip Irrigation

Liz Romero, Jim Johnson, and Dave Elder, $10

July 24 – Noon – 1:00 p.m. – Seguin Library, Firewise, Jose Contreras, free


(could call these “Garden Bites”)

September 13 – TBD – GCCG – Propagation, Kathy Carroll, $10

Announcements
Bob distributed an updated GCMG Calendar of Events.

A Special Board Meeting to discuss changes to GCMG’s Committee Structure, both standing and special purpose, as stated in the Bylaws and PPM will be held on May 22 at 6:00 p.m. at Mary B. Erskine Elementary, GCMG office.
Adjournment - As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.  
Attachments:

Treasurer Reports

Calendar of Events
Notes from Liz Romero’s Update on the Seguin Hike and Bike Trail and Hoermann Park    Development, Along with Map

Notes from Liz Romero’s Update on the Seguin Hike and Bike Trail and

Hoermann Park Development

Phase I – 1930’s CC Project

1950’s – dams were pulled out because of polio concerns; creek was allowed to flow.

1960’s – St. James Catholic Church area was revitalized, but went downhill again.
2007 – Master Plan drawn up by Jacobs – Phase I and II Hoermann Estate Park; events planning/beautification/park opportunities – enhanced by grant.

2009/2010 – Walnut Springs Park I opened, but no picnic area, play equipment or recreation area.

Phase II

Walnut Branch channelized to reduce flooding; possibly add wildflower meadows 

$5 million is available from 2013 City Bond; $3 million is available from Texas Department of Transportation for a 14’ wide concrete paved trail; amenities will be built by the City.  Core of Engineers will take out the invasive plants and replace with native plants.

Tyson is close to the trail and had representatives at the November meeting.  Some of their employees live close to this area and could walk or ride their bikes to work.

Mary Jo Philip put the November meeting together and invited the Citizen Institute in Rural Design groups from churches, assisted living representatives, police officers, Native Plant Society, Nogales Garden Club, Master Naturalists, Texas Lutheran University, Tyson, civic groups, etc.  A lot of input including adding restrooms, play areas, etc.

Hoermann Park – 48 acre tract close to Texas Lutheran University that was an old family estate that has a limestone house which the City of Seguin purchased.  This building will be used in some fashion.
2007 Plan – Includes soccer fields, park offices, has huge live oaks and elm trees, native trees, shrubs but does have a lot of invasive plants that need to be removed.  Trails for mountain bikes, and a skate board area.  Hopefully those interested in saving the native plants will be involved in the planning.  They will need to attend meetings and influence the saving of native plants.

Jack Jones, City Parks Director, is open to advice and we need to give our opinion and lobby for what we’re interested in – education, plant landscaping/native plants.

Both projects should be in construction in 2015.  During the brainstorming session these are a few of the ideas:  wildlife watching stations, rainwater harvesting, Texas Lutheran University involvement, signage for plants, trifold pamphlets, Boy Scout/Girl Scout programs, reforestation areas, etc.

The project is now in a holding pattern.  Liz Romero would like to utilize some of the area for education, such as walk and talks in the park.  This could be a requirement for the new GCMG students, such as having to be on the KWED Gardening Show.
Liz will keep GCMGs posted.
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